
Artistic Woodturners Meeting   05-11-2019  

 

 Meeting was called to order by Jeff Olive, vice president. After the pledge of allegiance, 

Jeff called upon visitors to say a little about themselves. Drawing for a ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ŀǘ ŦǊŜŜ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 

membership was won by Leland Leonard. Over 30 members were in attendance plus 5 

guests/visitors. 

 No old business was discussed. New business was our tool sale. Rules for the impending 

silent auction were discussed by Jeff and by Neil McWilliams. Each participant had received a 

bidding number, that would be entered on the bid sheet beside each numbered item a 

participant chose to bid upon. Bids had to exceed the reserve bid posted with each item. At 

the end of a 30 (which became 40) minute period, all participants would step away from the 

tables. The high bid listed on each sheet would become the winning bid except for the 10 

items with highest bids. These items would then be placed in open auction. If no one exceeded 

the highest silent auction bid on the items placed into open auction, the bidder with silent 

auction high bid would be the winner. If bids in open auction exceeded the highest silent 

auction bid, the highest bid at open auction would win the item. 

 The tool sale was well received and bids were received on all but 4 items in the silent 

auction. 9 items were placed in open auction, of which 6 were won by the highest silent 

auction bid. When all proceeds of the tool sale and turning material at auction were received, 

the club was within $300 of the price paid for the Robust lathe, with the bonus of an 

accompanying dust collector and new Jet grinder. 

 The members were made aware of concerns raised by our landlord on two previous 

occasions, with the warning that a subsequent failure on our part would lead to cancellation of 

our use of Ragon Hall. Concerns raised were sawdust remaining in chairs, a deep scratch on 

one table surface, sawdust beneath the stage and the light remaining on in our storeroom. 

One particular gripe in addition was placing garbage in receptacles labeled for wet towels or 

for recyclables (cans and paper, not plastic, only). Please pay attention to this; it is petty but 

we are a captive renter and do not want to be kicked out over such a minor transgression. 

Watch where you are about to place your trash and clean any coffee spills off the floor 

immediately. Thank you. 

 

 



            

 

           



 One of the benefits of our meetings rarely talked about is the ability to ask questions 

and compare notes among our members, consultations, if you will: 

             

        

 

              Some appear rather serious! 



Show and Tell featured two parts today ς the Ralph Thomas Yew Challenge and our standard 

άǿƘŀǘ LΩǾŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ƳŀŘŜέ ǇƻǊǘƛƻƴΦ CŀƛƭǳǊŜ ǘƻ ōǊƛƴƎ ƛƴ ŀ ȅŜǿ ƻōƧŜŎǘ ǘƻŘŀȅ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŜǊŜ ƻƴ wŀƭǇƘΩǎ 

yew gift list would result in a $2 fine payable to the club treasury. There were no failures. 

           

          5ŀǾŜΩǎ ȅŜǿ ōƻȄ ǿƛǘƘ ƭƛŘ                              bŜƛƭΩǎ ǘƘǊŜŜ ōƻǿƭǎ ŀƴŘ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ŜŘƎŜ ŦǳƴƴŜƭ 

                  

   aƛƪŜΩǎ ȅŜǿ ƎƻōƭŜǘ ǿƛǘƘ ŀǇǇƭƛŜŘ ǊƛƳ                       5ƛŎƪΩǎ ŦƛǊǎǘ ƘƻƭƭƻǿŦƻǊƳΣ ƛƴ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎ 

 

 



          

WǳƭƛǳǎΩ ȅŜǿ ŎƻƴǘǊƛōǳǘƛƻƴ ǎƘƻǿǎ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜ   Ah, George showing yew hollowform with finial 

                        

                            Looks like Ralph saved the largest piece of yew for himself! 


